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Efficiency Improvements Verification 
Form  

I, ________________________ who own and/or live at: ____________________________________ 
     (Print Property Owner/Tenant Name)       (Address) 

verify that water conserving plumbing fixtures required by SB 407 have been installed in the dwelling 
in compliance with the Code and manufacturer’s instructions, and that the fixtures have been tested 
and function properly. 

As of January 1, 2014, SB 407 requires non-compliant plumbing fixtures to be replaced by 
water-conserving plumbing fixtures when a property is undergoing alterations or improvements as 
defined by the California Building Code and California Green Building Code.  These codes define 
alteration and improvements as any construction to an existing structure which enhances or 
improves the structure. Construction related to repairs or maintenance of the structure is not 
considered to be an alteration or improvement. 

These fixtures must be installed by the time a final inspection is requested for your project. 

Fixture Complies 
Type of Fixture Quantity Yes No 

Toilets  (1.6 gpf) or less 

Faucets (2.2 gpm) or less 

Showerhead(s) (2.5 gpm) or less 

Urinal  (0.5 gpf) or less 

I understand the above requirements and certify that the structure now has compliant water 
conserving plumbing fixtures installed.  I agree to comply with SB 407 in regards to water conserving 
plumbing fixtures. 

_________________________ __________________________ _____________ 
  Signature Owner / Occupant          Date 

ATTENTION OWNER – OCCUPANT: 
This is a Voluntary Water Conserving Plumbing Fixtures verification procedure.  If you prefer a 
building inspection staff to perform the verification, you must arrange to have an adult present at the 
time of inspection. 

NOTE:  This Verification is only used when normal access to the interior of the dwelling by the City of Santa Ana inspection staff is not 
achieved during the course of project construction.   
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